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COVID

Most of the articles for this month were submitted prior to the Government’s announcement of the delay in
removing the Covid restrictions. It is possible that some of the events mentioned may not go ahead. Please
check with the relevant group or organisation to confirm their plans.

PARISH COUNCIL
Clerk:- Gill Mason - 07882 949110. E-mail - catonparishcouncil@gmail.com
JAPANESE KNOTWEED - Japanese Knotweed is an invasive weed which is fast-growing and has to be
controlled so it doesn’t damage surrounding plants and buildings. The Parish Council is aware that a small
clump on Artlebeck Road, on Lancaster City Council land, has been found. Lancaster City Council is dealing
with the problem. Eliminating Japanese Knotweed is the responsibility of the landowner. The number to
phone for Lancaster City Council land is 582491 and for Lancashire County Council is 0300 123 6780. If it is
on private land, the landowner should take professional advice on how to eradicate it.
FELL VIEW PLAY PARK - The zipwire is now working. Other minor repairs have been carried out recently.
Please inform the Parish Clerk of any damage or breakages at the Play Park.
JULY MEETING - The July meeting of the Parish Council is scheduled for Tuesday 13 July at 7pm in the
Victoria Institute. The newly-elected Lancashire County Councillor for our area, Matthew Maxwell-Scott
plans to attend. Topics for discussion will include the recent A683 roadworks, and the lack of information
about the project.

The Parish Council doesn’t meet in August.
CATON YOUTH CLUB TRUST

As many of you are aware the Caton youth club trust was set up to financially support young people in the
community with projects that they might not otherwise be able to complete due to lack of funds etc and over
the years we have been able to help many young people with thousands of pounds of support to go beyond
a dream.

Sadly due to the coronavirus many opportunities for young ones have been put on hold, so for the second
year running we have decided not to open up and ask for applications as we believe their wont been many
opportunities to help, but we may be wrong and we would encourage any young person within the Caton
with Littledale parish to get in touch if they do need financial help for a project they are involved in and we
will look at it as an individual opportunity.

If you would like more details please get in touch with us, Tel: 812274 / talbotshome@gmail.com or speak
to one of the trustees that you may know in the village.

DOGS IN THE CHURCHYARD

Now that the better weather has arrived, and Covid restrictions have been relaxed, more people are going
into St Paul’s Churchyard and on to the grass area between the car park and the Scout Hut.

A significant number of young people’s organizations are using this area as a meeting place and to carry out
their activities (Scouts, Guides, church groups, children’s parties etc). At the moment they are still restricted
in their use of the Church Hall.
However, an increasing amount of dog fouling has been taking place on the grassy area, as well as in the
churchyard itself. This presents a significant health risk to children specifically. In the interests of safety,
please do not exercise your dogs on the grassy area, and keep any dogs on leads at all time.
Thank you.

OASIS CAFE

Oasis Café is pleased to announce it is open once again on Mondays, Tuesdays and Wednesdays from 9.30am
to 2.00pm at Brookhouse Methodist Church. If you need a place to relax and meet others over a coffee and
cake or a light lunch you will be welcome here. Toys are available if you want to bring young children.

We look forward to seeing all our regular customers and new customers alike, and look forward to catching
up with you all.
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Baptist Church
Artlebeck Bridge

10.30 am:
Morning Service and
Sunday School
6.30 pm: Evening Service

Brookhouse
Methodist Church
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7.00 pm: Evening Service

Caton Methodist
Brookhouse Road
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Catholic Church
Station Yard

Holy Mass
Saturday Evening 6.00pm
Holydays of Obligation

Mass on eve of Holyday at
6.00pm

St Paul's C of E
Brookhouse

Sunday Communion
Service 9.30am

All Age Worship, read
and led by children — 1st
Sunday of the month

Sunday Club in the Church
Hall, all term time
Sundays except 1st
Sunday of month

Copy & Communications Copy by 15th of the month to the Editor:

Anne Jackson, Postern Gate Cottage, Quernmore. Tel. 771551. E-mail: catonlink2021@gmail.com
Published by Caton Link Committee * Treasurer: John Self, 20 Moorside Road, Brookhouse (770503)
Distribution: Alan and Marilyn Davis (771146): Fiona Metcalfe (770025)

Printed by Pagefast Print & Publishing - 4-6 Lansil Way - Lancaster - Tel 01524 841010 - Fax 01524 841578




$LOGSDIRECT

-Logs =Coal =Top Soil =Bark

01524 812476 www. Iogsdlrecl co.uk

Bay Vets
“The Community Vets”

We are an independent vets and our Caton team pride them-|
selves on providing a personal, friendly service.
Pop in to weigh your pet, collect flea or worm treatments,
food and accessories.
The Caton surgery is open 9.00am to 6.00pm Monday to
Friday, veterinary consultations are available daily.
Caton 01524 770615 Lancaster 01524 32696
Morecambe 01524 410867 Milnthorpe 015395 62770

24 hours emergency service www.bayvets.co.uk
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ﬁ High Road, Halton

Finest Fish & (‘h;: 01524 812225
Quality Award winning Chippy
Fish & Chips Kids Meals
Pi;s Pi;za
Bur;;ers Spe~cials

Open Mon-Sat
11:30am - 1:30pm & 4:30pm - 8:00pm

GILLISONS

The Bag Shop.
32 New Street

Lancaster
LA1 1EG

Behind the Museum,
Next to Barclays Bank.

S.J. BARGH LTD

VOSA authorised testing facility
Road Haulage:
Servicing - MOT - Brake - Tacho
Tel: 01524 881353 (garage)

FAIRCLOUGH-WOODRUFF
Renewables - Plumbing & Heating

Building Works & Decorating
CATON 770932

-DD

Coll Matt on
07769339253

Marco’s

27 North Road, Lancaster
Tel: 01524 844445

The very best in freshly prepared Italian cuisine

WWwWwW. marcosrestaurant.com

LUNE DOG GROOMING

Based at Animal Care, Blea Tarn Road, Scotforth,
Professional dog grooming in fully equipped salon.
All aspects of dog grooming provided in a small friendly salon.
Eleanor Manning Mob: 07855 345328
Animal Care on 01524 65495

LANCASTRIAN ANTIQUES. Est. 1975
Sales-Purchases-Probate/Insurance Valuations
70 Penny St, Lancaster. LA1 1XF
Tel. 01524 847004. Mob. 07977155939
Stephen,Heather Wilkinson

CATON AND BROOKHOUSE FRIENDSHIP CLUB
PLEASE NOTE CHANGES TO THE PROGRAMME

We all enjoyed our first trip out despite the weather, Lytham in the pouring rain. Not one grumble about
being dripping wet. Well maybe one or two!

It was good to see so many of our members again, we even had three new members.

Afternoon tea at Dobbies garden centre on the way home, plus we had all remembered how to shop by
then.

Some changes have had to be made to the programme. The cost for the trips this summer will be £13.00. The
committee have had to consider our members safety on our days out and also how

Bibby’s could accommodate us as follows:
Friday 23rd July - Buxton and Bakewell, 9am picking up at the Victoria Institute then Brookhouse.
Thursday 19th August - Llandudno, 9am picking up at Brookhouse then the Victoria Institute.
Thursday 16 th September - Whitby, 9am picking up at the Victoria Institute then Brookhouse.
Other pick up points can be arranged
As many programmes in the village have had to be cancelled this year. We would like to share our trips
with non members.
To book or for further information please call our secretary, Benita on 01524 771943
CATON THEATRE INTEREST GROUP

We know everyone has missed the theatre outings but at present we cannot find a show that would be viable

for our group. However; the Friendship club has thrown their trips open to non members, so if you would

like to go for a day out you will be made very welcome. ( their programme is in this magazine)

Our next outing at the moment is the pantomime, a matinee performance of Snow White and the seven

dwarfs on the 1st of January 2022. At the Grand theatre Blackpool, we have booked the same seats in the

dress circle that we had for Peter Pan. The cost for a theatre seat and the coach is £28.00. If we pay by the

16th of October we qualify for a further discount of £2.00 per ticket. We are now collecting the ticket money.

A full refund will be given if the theatre cancels the performance. Pick up is at 10am at the Victoria Institute

then on to pick up in Brookhouse. Other pickup points can be arranged.

If you would like to book or for further information, call Jean on 01524 770980 or Benita on 01524 771943
HIMALAYAN BALSAM- VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

We are looking for volunteers to remove Himalayan Balsam along the banks of the River Lune.

Himalayan Balsam is a non-native, invasive, flowering plant which is flourishing along the River Lune. It

grows in dense stands, shading out other flowers and reducing plant diversity. It has shallow roots and dies

back in Winter leaving the ground bare and at risk of erosion.

We want to remove it by picking it, leaving the ground clear for native species to establish, these are deeper

rooted and help to stabilize the river bank.

The first date for this is 21st July 2021. We will meet at Denny Beck car park, Halton at 10.30am, children
welcome.

We will be joined by Louisa Blundell from Lune Rivers Trust, who will explain, the benefits of picking the
balsam and the most effective method.

Please wear suitable clothing, long sleeved shirts and trousers and sturdy footwear to prevent possible scratches
and stings. The balsam is not toxic.

If the forecast is for torrential rain the event will be postponed.
Please contact Gill Oliver if you wish to join in. Details are: email kirkbeck2004@yahoo.co.uk
Mobile 07968 727 394

We would like your details in case we have to postpone due to bad weather and to give an idea of
numbers.

Gloves and bags will be provided but if you have your own, please bring them.
EVERY SONG SINGERS

Established in June 2017, we have met at the Victoria Institute, Caton every Friday. We are a friendly group who
love to sing and enjoy the benefits that group singing brings us. Members report feeling noticeably elated after
the session. Over the lockdown the group have continued over Zoom where the welcoming ethos continued.
We are very excited to be meeting again at the Victoria Institute, every Friday, 10.30am — 12 noon.
New members always welcomed. Please call Caroline on 07847586039.

SUNDAY DALESBUS RETURNS!
Dalesbus service 830 has started for the summer season. It runs on Sundays only.
The first bus runs through to Ingleton and leaves from outside Caton Health Centre at 0822. The service

which leaves from the stop at 0922 runs through Richmond via Ingleton and Hawes and Swaledale. There
are return buses getting back to Caton for around 7pm.

Bus passes aren’t valid on this service.

Keeping you with visits from

30 minutes to full Live-in Care )
glugplrd

0
2

01524 388 829
bluebirdcare.co.uk/lancaster-south-lakeland




ALL SEASONS DOG WALKING QUALITY LOCAL MEAT
1:1 personal dog walks C R & J TOWCI’S
Phone Jan to discuss Hornby Butchers

Tel: 07786608146
hitps.//allseasonsdogwalking.wixsite.com/dogs
VICTORIA INSTITUTE
‘Social, recreational and meeting space at the heart of our community’
LIBRARY AND IT RESOURCE ROOM
The Library and IT room is open, under the following conditions: -

Home made pies our speciality
Delivery any time: 015242 21248

A phased re-opening (increasing as required)

Via a Booking system: Telephone (01524) 771733 or email admin@victoria-institute.org.uk
Starting with two sessions per week:

Monday - 10:00am to 12:00noon

Wednesday - 1:00pm to 3:00pm

Maximum two people at a time allowed in the room

Library, computer & photocopying slots can be booked

30-minute booking slots (or combination) bookable via telephone or email

Library book returns to be left in the Cottam room

No book donations until further notice

Computer work stations and printers to be cleaned in between each booked session

Items for printing can be sent via email to; admin@victoria-institute.org.uk and collected by arrangement,
on the days that the Library and IT is open

All visitors to comply with the Victoria Institute Covid-19 conditions, including; not entering the building
if you have the Coronavirus symptoms, wearing of face covering, use of hand sanitiser, social distancing,
following of the one-way system and use of toilets

KITCHEN & DROP-IN REFRESHMENTS
The kitchen remains closed and the ‘drop in’ refreshments will continue to be unavailable.
ROOM HIRE

For information related to room hire please contact Peter Collins; Telephone (01524) 771733 or email
admin@victoria-institute.org.uk

ANTI-SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR

In June there was a sale of Persian rugs held over three days in the Victoria Institute. Bookings like this
give us valuable income which helps us keep this wonderful village facility open. Unfortunately, the hirer
lost customers on his first day because some local youngsters took down his posters and even smeared dog
dirt over one of them.

Ifyou ever see anyone doing anything like this again, perhaps you could either intervene or take a photograph
so that either you, we or even the police, can take action and try to prevent such behaviour, which may cost
us future revenue.

Ruth Gibbons, Chairman, Victoria Institute Council of Management
OPEN GARDEN AT HEYWOOD HOUSE - SUNDAY 11TH JULY - CANCELLED

In line with the governments decision to extend the Covid restrictions it is with some sadness that it has been
decided that the above event has been cancelled.

CAR WASH AND ENJOY A BREW WHILE YOU WAIT!

Friends from Caton Baptist Church are offering to wash your car on Saturday 17th July with all the proceeds
given to our charity for this year, ‘Parkinson’s UK’ - 10am - 12 noon.

Tea, coffee and homemade cakes being served.
PAINTING GROUP

Unfortunately due to the lockdown extension we are unable to restart the painting group this month.
Hopefully things will be getting back to normal by September. If you require any more information my
phone number is 01524 770605.

Hope you are all keeping well and it won’t be long until we can see each other again.
Ruth
CATON BAPTIST CHURCH

We are planning to hold a games evening on Fellview green on a Friday evening in August. Of course all
depending on the weather. Look out for details on our church web site.

GRESGARTH GARDENS
Gresgarth Gardens are open on Sunday July 11th and Sunday 8th August, 11am-5pm.
£10 admission adults, free for children.

PRESTON IRELAND BOWKER Shiatsu Acupressure Massage

FUNERAL DIRECTORS
Paul Wilson ¢ David Wood e Tarnia Johnson

Serving Lancaster and the Lune Valley
Telephone: 64023
Dignity Caring Funeral Services

Bad backs, injuries, pain, stress, etc.

Martin Knowles DS MRSS

www. CatonGreen.co.uk 01524 771598

BRIDGES&CO

FINANCIAL CONSULTANCY
FINANCIAL ADVISERS BASED IN HALTON
We offer specialist face-to-face advice in any of the following areas:
INVESTMENT PLANNING
RETIREMENT PLANNING AND PENSIONS
AUTO-ENROLMENT
MORTGAGES AND RE-MORTGAGING
LIFE ASSURANCE
Your home may be repossessed if you do not keep up repayments on
your mortgage or any other loan secured on it.
Tel: 01524 68812
Email: admin.bridges@sjpp.co.uk
Web: www.bridgesandco.co.uk
Braestone, Kirkby Lonsdale Road, Halton, LA2 6PH

ZERO CARS

Airport Transfers

To Manchester/Liverpool
Leeds/Bradford

Only £130 Return
From LA1 to LAQ Postcodes

07595 699 862

e“(,-E\"\em:ﬂy way to '”’Ve//

CHOOSE AT HOME CARPETS
All types of carpets, vinyls and
laminates supplied and fitted.
01524 36259 or 07796914841

SUPA SKIPS

FOR SUPER SERVICE
2, 4 & 8 Ton Skips
Lancaster 844151

Anywhere, Anytime ¢ Concrete Delivered

TONY HOLLOWAY

(DECORATOR)
Established over 25 years.
City and Guilds Qualified -

Interior & Exterior Work
Tel: 01524 771880
Mobile 07947823457

65 Brookhouse Road. Caton

LIME TREE GARAGE
(HALTON)
Joe Marshall
Motor Vehicle Service
Repairs and MoT

Tel. 01524 811063

R & M Dawson

Landscape - paving, decking,
fencing and turfing.
Stonework - natural stone walling,
restoration, stone facing, brickwork.
Groundwork’s - tarmac driveways, block
paving and all drainage and foundations.
Plant hire - mini digger hire.
Specialists with over 25 years experience.
Based in the local area.

Call: Richard : 07881464856
Mark : 07919566570

SELF-CATERING -
ACCOMMODATION
Central Caton
Ideal for visiting family or friends.

Tel Sue or Ray on 01524 770725

ANDREW WHITAKER
PAINTER AND DECORATOR:
GARDENER
01524 69806/ 07900905026
awhitaker112@googlemail.com




PEACOCK DESIGN
Landscape and Garden Design
Original and Creative Designs
Advice and ideas to full detailed design
Georgina Peacock BA DipLA
www.peacockdesign.co.uk
Tel: Caton 770949

HORNBY DAY NURSERY |
1 Station Road, HORNBY
015242 22288
E: info@hornbydaynursery.co.uk
Flexible hours (7.30am - 6.30pm)
Babies from 3 months
15 hours free childcare for eligible 2
year olds
30 hours free childcare for eligible 3 &
4 year olds from September

Ascension & CIliff Small
Funeral Service
Independent Family Firm.

Owned and run by Robert & Katheryn Caunce
and family.

Private Chapel of rest
Golden Charter Funeral Plans.
Ascension House, Copy Lane, Caton
Tel: 770886 (24 hours)

For Personal Caring Attention

20, BROOKHOUSE ROAD,(WORKSHOP)

AUGHTON BOARDING KENNELS
And Doggy Day Care.

Contact Helen on 07766446272 or 015242 21347
www.aughtonroadkennels.co.uk

Individual care for your dog

A1 GARDENERS

All aspects of Gardening Work
Regular Maintenance - Cutting
Back orJust a Tidy Up
01524 60235 - 07957 764504

ULTIMATE CLEANING SERVICE
window cleaning

gutter cleaning
upvc cleaning

powerwashing and drive cleaning

carpet and upholstery cleaning
domestic and commercial
call 07989908567(caton)

infoQultimatecleaningservice.co.uk

http://www.ultimatecleaningservice.co.uk

STATION GARAGE (Caton)LTD

I Ford Authorised Repairer Lancaster Road

- Nearly New & Used Car Sales Caton
Lancaster LA2 9QJ

Tel: 01524 770321

L Full Range of Vehicle Repairs
- Insurance Body Repairs
- M.O.T. Testing

- Fuel Sales www.stationgaragecaton.co.uk

sales@stationgaragecaton.co.uk

@ | FORD SERVICE

TELFORD BUILDING LTD

AIR-LINK AIRPORT SERVICES
4-SEAT PRIVATE HIRE TAXI
Telephone: 832103
Mobile: 07751 344311

Specialist in Stone Work and Natural Stone Paving.
All other building work undertaken.
Friendly service. Free estimates

Mob: 07971387678. 015242 21908

LEISURE CLUB

At last, the weather has improved which gives our mood a much-needed boost as we are able to able
to meet up with friends and relatives.

Chair exercises are held Mondays 9.00-10.00 in the Main Hall.

Dru yoga classes, led by Jean Nelson are held on Thursdays 10.00-11.00. In the Main Hall. Currently
places are restricted and must be pre-booked. The class is currently fully booked but we do have a
reserve list. Anyone on the reserves list will be contacted to fill places when someone is unable to be
at a class. The cost is £5.00 per class.

Looking ahead.

The government has now stated that the new date for lockdown to finish is July 19th so things are
still uncertain. Furthermore, the next issue of “The Link’ following this one will be September’s so
we will be unable to publish further information about the return of our weekly meetings until the
September Issue.

Our weekly meetings will be returning on 6th September. They will be held in the Main Hall at the
slightly later starting time of 10.30 and will finish at 12.30.

The Christmas Party is planned to be held on 6th December and a magician is being booked to
entertain us.

If you or anyone you know would like an electronic copy of “The Link” or need any further information
on any of the above please contact Susan on 01524 771862 or email sec.leisureclub@gmail.com

CATON PRIMARY SCHOOL

At the beginning of June, Years 4, 5 and 6 visited Robinwood in Alston, Cumbria for a two-night
outdoor activity adventure. The children showed resilience, teamwork, bravery, problem-solving skills
and much more. Fears were conquered and a brilliant time was had by all. From the giant swing to
archery, raft building to trapeze, and caving to climbing, the children loved every minute and we are
all so proud of their behaviour and their achievements!

Our trip to the Lake District Visitor Centre at Brockhole was also a real hit for our younger pupils.
They enjoyed archery, minibeast hunts, mini golf and, of course, the wonderful adventure playground.
It was just the right weather for an ice cream treat too!

Our pupils have missed their much-loved performing arts since Covid arrived so it was a real treat
when Class 2 presented an assembly all about their learning on the topic of water. It was informative
and funny and it was just great to have the children back centre stage. Years 3 and 4 also performed
an excellent recital of the Spider and the Fly by Mary Howitt. Take a look at our Facebook page to
see this.

From September, we will have an additional class in our school. In advance of our expansion, we have
made a number of new appointments: Mrs Ellie Cain will be joining us as Year 3/4 Class Teacher;
Miss Anna Fletcher as Teaching Assistant; and Mr Joe Pickles as After School Club Leader. We are
very much looking forward to welcoming them to our team.

Due to the delay in the lifting of restrictions, our family fun day and barbecue, which was due to take
place on Saturday, 3rd July, has been postponed until September. Further information to follow.

CATON ST PAUL’S C OF E PRIMARY SCHOOL

Caton St Paul’s CofE Primary School are very excited to announce that we will be opening a Pre-
school on site from September. Children can start at our Pre-school when they turn 3. We have plans
to renovate an existing area in school to provide us with an Early Years unit - this will give us the
opportunity to teach Reception and Pre-school separately, but also allow children to mix on occasions,
thus utilising staff and space effectively. Our skilled Early Years staff will continue to provide a
curriculum that meets the needs of all Early Years children in our care.

If you would like to book a place for your child, or make an appointment to have a look around, please
contact preschool@stpauls.lancs.sch.uk or ring 01524 770241 and we would be happy to answer any
questions you may have.
We also have spaces in our Reception class for September 2021. Please email head@stpauls.lancs.
sch.uk if you, or anyone you know, has a child starting in September who would like a place at our
school.

LOST VOICES OF MORECAMBE WINTER GARDENS
Alison Armstrong is a local writer, living in Caton and her play ‘Lost Voices of Morecambe Winter
Gardens’ is on at Morecambe Winter Gardens, 12th, 13th, 14th August 7.30pm (Matinee 14th
2.30pm)
The play has won two awards (Royal Society of Literature 2020, Arts Council England 2021), loosely
based on the history of the theatre, as the ghosts bicker and gossip and lament on the passing of
time.

‘A poetic mixture of humour and melancholy.” Tickets £10/£6

Multi award winning estate agency founded in Caton

Anne Taylor

info@houseclub.co.uk

e Y Advanced Clinical Massage Therapist
' Treating Chronic Pain and Injuries.
HOUSECLUB Qualified in Ante and Post Natal Massage. Reiki.

ESTATE AGENCY

Tel: 0752544 1
01524 771888 el: 0752544877




Dickinson & Whitaker

Plumbing & Heating
Installation-Service-Maintenance-Repair
Qil;Solid Fuel;Gas
771671 or 07786633947

David M. Bissell Pilant Hire

360 Tracked Excavators from 3-20 tons
4x4 JCB Sitemasters Hydraulic Breakers

Tel. 01524 770058  Mobile 07836 729819

HORNBY DISTRICT RAMBLERS
JULY 10th — 5 miles — Barbara Harrison — Bazil and Sunderland Point 07899 904 164
JULY 24th — 7-8 miles — Peter Edge — Potter Tarn 015242 22176

AUGUST 14th - Joan Mitton and Jenny Herd — Hurst Green — 7 miles
ONLY ONE WALK THIS MONTH

Meet at Hornby Car Park to leave at 9-30 am prompt — Or at parking area for start of the walk

015242 43520 or 21690

No dogs are allowed on rambles

A contribution towards fuel costs if sharing £2 per person for shorter distance or £3 for a greater
distance.

HORNBY PENSIONERS
Taking Up the Reins Again At our recent Committee Meeting it was confirmed that subscriptions paid
for 2020 are being carried forward to cover the current year. The following further stages on our Road
Map were agreed:
Stage 2 Continued: Our Autumn Tints trip will be on 12th October. Details will be advertised in the
September edition of this newsletter.
Stage 3: we are planning to hold our postponed 2020 AGM at 2 o’clock on Tuesday 14th September, to
be followed at 3 o’clock by a social event. Both to be in Hornby Institute. Watch this space for further
details.
Stage 4: Looking further ahead, the committee is discussing whether to hold some of our social events
in the afternoons, rather than the evenings. Please ring me (Annie Stephens, 015242 21100) if you have
strong views either way on this option.
HURRAH! We enjoyed a very successful trip to Rheged, Carlisle & Tebay in June. It was lovely to be
out & about as a group again. Thank you to Kath & Mr Bibby for arranging it.
AN IMPORTANT MESSAGE FROM KATH 1. Unfortunately Askham Gardens has just told me that
they are closed to the public on Tuesday 13th July for a wedding, so we can’t go there. I am sorry about
this, but we will go to Barnard Castle instead (highly recommended for anybody needing an eye test - D.C.)
So: Kirkby Steven, Barnard Castle & Lakeland Plastics on the way home. Setting off at 9am from all the
usual places & back by 70’clock at the latest.
Also, it’s looking likely that restrictions may not be lifted by then, so I can’t take any more bookings yet.
However, if you are interested, call me on either 015242 21845 or 07597774681 & I'll start a list in case
we can take more than the 24 already booked.
2. The trip on 10th August will be to Skipton and on to Boundary Mill, Colne, where we will have tea at
their fish & chip restaurant. Look out for more details in next month’s newsletters. - Regards, Kath.
AND FINALLY: Don’t forget to let me have your views about whether we should hold our future Hornby
Institute events in the afternoon or evenings. Please leave a message if [ am unable to answer when you
call. - Annie (015242 21100)

JAZZ IN HORNBY - 2021

Hopefully we will be able to reunite Chris Coull”s band at the Institute, Main Street, Hornby, LA2 8JR,
on Friday 6 th August. 7.30 p.m for 8.  Tickets £15 available on the door or ring 015242 22227

The band has been expanded to a Sextet to include young Joe Steels on guitar. He will join leader Chris
Coull, leading on trumpet and flugel horn, with original band members Rob Steels, double bass; Jack
Davies, drums, and also Andrzej Baranek, piano; and Ed™ Kainyek, tenor sax.

Of course it all depends on Boris"s timetable, which in turn depends on us; stay safe, we will have a very
exciting evening s music.

LUNE VALLEY SWIMMING POOL

LVSP are holding a series of Intensive Swimming Lessons for children in the week of Monday 16th - Friday
20th August. Each lasts for 30minutes

Whether you are looking to give your child’s swimming ability a real push, focus on a particular area of
weakness, boost confidence, gain water skills, build stamina or improve technique our intensive lessons
are ideal.

Book now to avoid disappointment by e-mailing poolmanager@lunevalleypool.com or phone 01524
805666

HORNBY OCCASIONALS
Come and join our friendly group

Singers wanted for our forthcoming production of Gilbert and Sullivan’s Princess Ida. Rehearsals begin
Friday 3rd September at Hornby Village Institute at 7:30pm.

Performance of the show planned for 17th to 20th November
Recordings of the Music and other supporting materials are available.
For further information please contact our secretary Angela Towers at ahdbubbles@hotmail.com .

% POPPIES
@
01524 490490

www.poppies/bayandlakes

Cleaning Services

Mike Burkitt
Plumbing and Heating Services
All domestic plumbing, heating and gas work

No job too small

01524 811042 - 07796394410

Designers, suppliers & installers of quality German kitchens.

Callin at one of our beautiful showrooms in

Kirkby Lonsdale or Lower Bentham
or visit our website for more information.

015242 63388
www.butlerinteriors.co.uk

ANGELA
WHALLEY
07729294671

MADE TO MEASURE
CURTAINS & ROMAN BLINDS
USING YOUR OWN FABRIC
LINING CAN BE SUPPLIED
CURTAINS ALTERED AND
RELINED

Fawcett’'s Country Sports Lid
Gunsmiths Fishing Tackle & Country Clothing
Binoculars, Giftware, Pocket Knives for ladies
and gentlemen, Hunter boots, folding seats,
Leatherman tools etc.

Come and browse you will be amazed
GREENLANDS FARM VILLAGE
TEWITFIELD NR CarnrorTH  LA6 1JH
Just 4 Minutes from J35 on the M6
TeLEPHONE 01524 32033
www.fawcettsonline.com

Find us on Copy
Lane
every wednesday
from s:30pm

Pizza 2 Grill .
Available for catering at

Birthdays, weddings, special
occasions and functions
Find Us on Facebook
@BigBearsBBQ
or contact us on
07843497723

JOHN F. TOWNLEY
PLASTERER
Tiling * Pebble Dashing
11 Chestnut Avenue, Brookhouse
TELEPHONE: CATON 770049

INDEPENDENT FINANCIAL ADVICE

WATERMARK

Domestic Plumbing Installation, Maintenance & Repairs
FREE ESTIMATES
Friendly & Reliable service
01524 823511 / 07916 266634

Call 01539 740937
or visit www.mtp-media.co.uk
for more information and quotes

@mg%ia

FREE DELIVERY TO ALL

PRINT AND DESIGN SOLUTIONS LA & CA POSTCODES

Local financial adviser specialising in:
- Pensions & Retirement Planning
-+ ISAs & Investments
- Tax efficient investing
« Inheritance Tax Planning

Contact for a free initial meeting:
T: 07759158924 W: trulyifa.co.uk
o NA

E:james.larton@trulyonline.co.uk INDEPENDENT

Truly Independent Ltd™ is Authorised and Regulated
by the Financial Conduct Authority. FCA Reg No:
513655. Registered Address: Forsyth House, 93
George Street, Edinburgh EH2 3ES. Company Reg no:
SC367442




Clubbercise - Monday 7.30pm to 8.30pm,
£5, Victoria Institute Caton.
Zumba Toning - Tuesday 10am to 11lam,
£4, St Paul's Church Hall, Brookhouse,
Zumba - Thursday -11am to 12pm,
£4, Victoria Institute Caton.

zumbawithrosepetal@gmail.com

FUN, FRIENDLY, FITNESS CLASS
Are you female and over a certain age?
An exercise class which will help you get fit,
get the heart pumping and the bones moving.

WAVECREST

Ladies’, Gents’ and Children’s Hair Fashions
210 Brookhouse Road
ring 770331 for appointment

Victoria Institute on Tuesdays 6-7pm: £4.50.
Contact Cheryl on 07711335807 for more info..

Unigue Interior Upholstery ob""‘ 2,

& Soft Furnishings

~ Curtains ~ Cushions

~ Re-Uphalstery

~ Roman Blinds

~ Upholstery & Up cycling
~ Alterations

Choose from our selection or choose your own fabric
FREE Comsultation & Collectinn servicn

FURNISHINGS

01524 05504 | infoi@eallunalurnishings.co.uk
wnw callunafurnishings.couk

H &M

Craftsmen
KITCHENS BEDROOMS
COOKSHOP
FREE Design Service
Large Showroom &
Inspiring Cookshop
Ingleton North Yorks LA6 3NU
015242 41535

kitchensandbedrooms.co.uk

~LAN
AND
DESIGN

Architectural Designer
Extension Plans Drawn
Free Initial Advice/Visit
Planning Applications.
Building Control Submissions.
Lofts Conversions/Dormer.
Single/Two Storey Extensions.
Garage Conversion

Richard Mews 07971 835660 www.plananddesign.co.uk

CAROL M SEDGWICK

BSc (Hons), HCPC, MSCP.
PODIATRY & CHIROPODY

www.carnforthchiropodist.co.uk
07725300290 01524 730179

carol@carnforthchiropodist.co.uk

Hoppy Hounds

Dog Walking, Day Care
Home-from-home Boarding

T .
PROPDI

Phone:07535333290

E-Mail:happyhounds@happyhoundsdogwalking.org

Web:www.happyhoundsdogwalking.org
Facebook:facebook.com/happyhounds123
Instagram:happyhoundsdogwalking2019

FIRST SATURDAY LITTER PICK

A group of residents get together on the first Saturday of every month to pick up litter and tidy
the village. Meet outside the Victoria Institute at 10.00 a.m., weather permitting and in line with
social distance guidance. Bags and litter pickers provided, and it is a good idea to bring your own
gloves.

You decide how much time and where abouts in the village needs some attention. Half an hour
or an hour can — and does - make such a difference. If you have seen an area which would benefit
from a tidy up, please contact Peter Collins at the Victoria Institute (771733) and he will let the
litter pickers know.

Next sessions Saturday 3rd July and 7th August
LANCASTER SINGERS SING TOGETHER AT LAST!

On 1st June 2021 Lancaster Singers met for the first time in 448 days to sing together in person.
The rehearsal was in the playground of Bowerham Primary School. This was a long awaited and
joyful event which was evident from the smiles on members’ faces as they sang. The pandemic has
prevented the choir from singing together in person but they have met almost weekly on Zoom to
learn, rehearse and keep in touch with one another.

Throughout the past year, the Director of Music, Duncan Lloyd directed the Zoom singing and has
created rehearsal tracks to help members learn their parts. The Chair, Chris Haughton organised
the sessions, as well as social events.

The singers had not heard each other sing since March 2020 and it was wonderful to hear their
voices joining together. They were accompanied on piano by Ian Tate. The weather couldn’t have
been better and there was a lovely background of bird song in the evening sunshine.

A small committee had taken great care to ensure all the Covid security guidelines were observed
and although this meant that singers had to be seated appropriately distanced and had to avoid
singing loudly, it didn’t take anything away from the enjoyment. The Director of Music, Duncan
Lloyd was unable to attend so members of the choir stepped up to the podium to conduct familiar
pieces that were mostly already known to the choir.

It is as yet uncertain when the Lancaster Singers will be able to meet in person indoors but at least
this gave us one opportunity to sing together.

FOODBANK COLLECTIONS
A big thank you to everyone who has dropped items off for the Foodbank over the last 12 months.

There are various Foodbank drop off points in the villages, These are at Rotten Row - Brookhouse,
Brookhouse Road, Fell View and Station Garage — Caton and Low Mill.

Every Wednesday morning the Foodbank collect and take back to their base in Morecambe.
Please continue to support this valuable charity even if it’s just one tin a week ever bit helps.
FELL VIEW GOALPOST

Many thanks to the people who contributed to the cost of the new goalpost on Fell View field! A
special thank you to the individuals, Caton Baptist Church and to the Parish Council who all donated.
We are also very grateful to Lancaster City Council for installing the goal. Please could we encourage
everyone to help take care of the net etc. as the goal is so much better with one.

Thanks very much!
THE ROTARY CLUB OF LUNESDALE

As I write this, the last report of my year as President of the Rotary Club, naturally my thoughts
turn to the unprecedented year not just this club but all clubs and organisations have had to survive.
Every meeting has been online. We have not been able to hold even one face to face meeting. This
has meant that several members have not taken part which is regrettable but understandable as not
everyone is comfortable with online communication. I had planned to hold 2 major entertainment
events but they have been put on hold until the back end of the year when hopefully they can be
staged, supported and enjoyed by the wider community. Now however we have a new President, John
Clare taking up his role on 8th July. More of John’s plans at a later date. I wish John well during
his Presidency and hope that he will have an excellent year. Members of the club are all looking
forward to the not too distant future, when our vaccination programme is complete, and we can
return to having physical meetings.

I wish everyone an enjoyable summer.
Keep safe and keep well. Lilian.

The Gawdewn Retreat
beauty by Bee
Facials, Waxing, Nail & Eye treatments
By appointment only

Like eson Tel: 07789076911
gardenretreatbeauty@gmail.com
20 Quernmore Road, Caton.

Sparkle

pProfessional Cleaning Team
Domestic and Commercial
Can facilitate one off Jobs or regular work
Fully 1insured and can provide references
Contact Denise 07984518040




P.Middlebrook

Lime Tree
Properties

& aceok

Call: 01524 812 000/07733 93 95 95
Visit: limetree.properties
Email: Info@limetree.properties

LEARN A SKILL FOR LIFE-

CATON ST PAULS

Sunday worship - Our weekly Sunday morning service continues to meet at 9:30am. You are most welcome
to join us as we meet to worship and encourage one another. Please bring a face covering.

All-Age Worship - Our next All-Age Worship is on Sunday 4th July at 9:30am. Do join us for child-friendly
worship and fun!

Forest Church - We are excited that our primary-aged Sunday Club is doing “Forest Church” on Sunday
mornings this term. 45mins of outdoor fun activities exploring God’s creation, meet at 9:30am by St Paul’s,
we would love to see you. Sessions running 20th and 27th June, 11th and 18th July.

CATON BAPTIST CHURCH
Pastor Alan Wadsworth

Alan continues to be away on Sabbatical during July and August so if you need to get in touch with anyone
please call Stephen Talbot ( Church Secretary) on 01524 812274.

We continue to hold our Sunday morning service at 10.30am in Church observing the Government Guide
lines. If you would like to attend please give Stephen Talbot a ring on the above number to book a seat. If
you are unable to meet in person with us we will be continuing to meet on zoom and again if you require
details to join zoom please contact Stephen. All are very welcome to join us.

Please also remember if you like to know more about becoming a Christian and finding new hope in
Jesus, or you have any concerns and worries and would like prayer or a chat you can contact Stephen on
the above number.

The Ladies Fellowship are meeting on Wednesday 7th July when we will be holding our AGM followed
by an outing and lunch.

CATON METHODIST CHURCH
What’s on at Caton Methodist Chapel?
Weekly Sunday Service - 10:30am

Crafts @ Caton is back! - We meet on the last Thursday of each month. The next dates will be Thursday
29th July and 26th August. Between 10-12pm If you have a project on the go bring it along, or you can
start a new one when you come, we do have a good selection of wool.

Saturday Soup - We do not have a date yet when we can start Soup again, but hopefully it won’t be too
long

Bible Study - If you would like details of our bible study which is held on Thursdays via zoom please contact
our Minister Emma Hoyroyd on emma.holroyd@methodist.org.uk

We do ask anyone attending that they wear a face mask and enter by the main door, once in please follow
the one way system

For information on what is going on at Caton Methodist you can visit our facebook page.
MEET TO EAT

Dear friends we are delighted to announce that Meat to Eat will be starting back on Friday 2nd July and
continuing every fortnight. We will not be having a summer break, and will be continuing through till
Christmas. Dates for the next few Months are :- July 2nd, 16th, 30th. August 13th, 27th. Sept 10th, 24th.
We look forward to seeing you all again, God bless.

Pete and all the team.”

CHURCHES TOGETHER
Please find below some links to some of the local churches and their activities.
Caton Baptist youtube channel
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCcbeHa6heS§gA6QCQoKVRujg
Caton Baptist Facebook page
https://www.facebook.com/Caton-Baptist-Church-353898628118923/
Brookhouse Methodist Facebook group
https://www.facebook.com/groups/212957269817153/
Caton Methodist Chapel
http://www.facebook.com/CATONMETHODIST
Caton Catholic website
www.lunevalleycatholics.org.uk

Driveways - Block paving - Patio’s - Fencing - Turfing LEARN To DRIVE
Www.LancasterDriveways.co.uk Eileen Baines
Mobile 07817579540  Home 01524 770719 770069/071765922397

HALTON PHARMACY

Tel: 01524 812149  Fax: 01524 812168
Monday to Friday 9 am to 5.30 pm
ASH TREES PHARMACY
Carnforth (100 hours wkly)

Tel: 01524 727877 Fax: 01524 730421

Daily 7 am to 11 pm + Sat 8 am to 6.30 pm|
+ Sunday 8 am to 6 pm

Free prescription delivery service, from
your Doctor’s surgery to your home!

Waxtan
Waxing, Tinting, Spray Tans,
Eye & nail Treatments & More..
07825508693 for appoinfments
20 Fell View, Caton - Karley Staig

ACUMEN TREE WORKS
Forestry Tree Surgery Hedge Laying
CARL TURNOCK - 07764769775
37, Greengate, Kendal. LA9 5LJ.

LS DECORATING
All aspects of Painting and Decorating
Tel:- 07894581602 or 7922304182

E-mail: lucas@lsdecorating.co.uk
website:- www.lsdecorating.co.uk

Louise
Mobile Hairdresser
Ladies, Gents, Children
01524 771071.
Mobile 07740093765.

BOOK KEEPING
ACCOUNTS/TAX RETURNS
AND GENERAL
ASSISTANCE
CALL MARK FLEMING
01524 770081

TYPING SERVICE

Have you some fascinating diaries written by your Great
Uncle in the War?

DURATEC SECURITY

Letters you wrote home when you travelled the world?
Old tapes of someone’s memoirs?

Have you considered the legacy of a family history?
Contact Maggie at ML Transcription Services for a quote
maggie@maggielackey.co.uk / mob: 07818462981 /
www.mltranscription.co.uk

SOLUTIONS LTD

Local supplier of garage doors, shutters and
retractabbe Igates for home or business

524 771578

‘CRYSTAL

SECURITY
ALARMS

Installations and Repairs
Free Surveys and Quotations
24 Hour Call out

Tel: 01524 424023
Mobile: 07767 294055
Stephen Aspden

396 Marine Rd East,
Morecambe, LA4 5AN.

www.duratecsecuritysolutions.co.uk




BAY BED COMPANY

MORECAMBE

DIVAN BEDS
AND MATTRESSES
FREE REMOVAL &
FREE LOCAL DELIVERY

QUEEN ST, MORECAMBE
01524 833200
WWW.BAYBEDS.CO.UK

IARBOR ACE TREE CARE

Tree Removal O
@
Tree pruning ‘ I

Tree reduction |

Hedge trimming n

Fully Insured Cityag
. Qualified fIEeE
mob: 07733186973 nere

Email: Arboracetreecare.com
'Website: www.Arboracetreecare.com

TEMPTATIONS CRAFT BOUTIQUE
31 Main Street, Bentham,
Tel: 015242 61868
Email: temptationsbentham@yahoo.co.uk
www.temptationsbentham.co.uk
Agents for Brother Sewing Machines

Fabrics, Knitting Wool, Haberdashery

'y
19
Pre-School

Places for 2-4 year olds
Based in Caton Primary School

For availability or to arrange a visit
infinitypreschools@gmail.com
07746 8579504

DO YOU NEED
AFFORDABLE,
FLEXIBLE
OFFICE SPACE?

Do you run a small business from home or
are thinking of starting a small business but
are worried about committing to commercial-
premises?

Rent a desk space in a fully furnished and ser-
viced office for as little as £60 per week in the
lovely surroundings of a converted stone mill
in Caton.

Flexible terms.

For more details please call 01524 771377

Website:- www.willowmillcaton.co.uk

L & MLANDSCEPES || CATON TERRIERS JFC

or all your Landscaping needs.
so suppliers & installers of Artificial Grass.
9 Sycamore Rd, Brookhouse.
incoln: 07507586947
ark: 07833208035

A Charter Standard Club for
YouthFootball
Affiliated to Lancashire FA
Members of the Lancaster
and Morecambe STYL

caton.terriers.jfc@outlook.com

B4RN HYPERFAST BROADBAND

B4RN IS HERE! - If you have not seen contractors in the village yet you soon will. B4RN expect
the hard pavement dig through the village to take 5/6 months. They do their best to avoid any
disruption but, with such a big project, there is bound to be some. We do apologise in advance for
this but a full fibre, future proofed, 1Gb connected village will be worth it. Work starts in Caton
then moves on to Brookhouse. Have you registered for a connection? Search “GETB4RN” and
fill in the form if think you would like to be connected to some of the world’s fastest broadband. It
is most cost effective to get connected as B4ARN work through the village.

B4RN are registered as a not-for-profit community benefit society. To keep costs down we, as
householders and a village, are responsible for the connection from the pavement to the property.
Volunteers are needed to help households get duct laid from the pavement to the house. Can you
dig yours in and help a few neighbours with theirs? Then have a street party?

) “TerRiERs |

CATON - If you live in Caton and have questions or need more information the Caton Village BARN
Group meet in the Victoria Room, Victoria Institute every Monday evening at 8.00pm.

BROOKHOUSE - If you live in Brookhouse, drop in to Brookhouse Methodist Church foyer on
Tuesdays between 7pm and 9pm starting from 6th July. We will answer any questions and provide
the kit needed to get your connection in. Subject to volunteer availability we may also be available
9am to noon Monday to Wednesday. If unmanned on these mornings, there will be some cards
available for you to ask your questions and leave your details. Alternatively, you can email b4rndbn@
gmail.com

We would urge anyone who wants B4RN now or at any time in the future to get your ducting in
across your gardens now. Don’t wait until you’re near the end of a current contract with another
provider. Whilst the help and advice is available now, do it now.

To support those who want to get a connection we are looking for a range of local contractors who will
be paid to install duct across gardens and install house kits. If you are a local gardener, landscaper,
electrician, or handy person please get in touch at contractors@bé4rn.org.uk

STILL IN A CONTRACT WITH ANOTHER PROVIDER?

Connect+ (Connect Plus) is now available for Caton and Brookhouse. If you’re stuck in a contract
that has 12 months or less to run, you can get B4ARN service for only a £5 monthly tariff until your
other deal runs out. Once your existing provider’s contract ends, you’ll move on to BARN’s standard
tariff, currently £30 monthly.

How do I get the discounted rate?
1. Sign up for B4RN at b4rn.org.uk/getb4rn

2. Apply for Connect plus at b4rn.org.uk/connectplus and upload a copy of your existing broadband
contract.

3. Once your ducting is through your garden and house kit installed, your street constructed, and
your property goes live and connected to B4RN, your discounted rate will be applied.

There will be a leaflet through your door and information available at the Victoria Institute,
Brookhouse Methodist Church and through Facebook.

PERSONAL ASSISTANT NEEDED

Female retired language teacher in Hornby with MS seeks female personal assistant to help with
some physio exercises, personal care and household duties.

Up to 25 hours negotiable. £15 - £25 p/hr.
Tel. Carol on 015242 21785 or E-mail s.duncan007@btinternet.com
ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

ROD BANKS - Pam & Family would like to thank everybody the beautiful flowers & cards following
the very sad & sudden death of Rod. Thank you for Donations to North West Air Ambulance. Rod
is very sadly missed by his loving family & friends.

JANET MAYNARD - I would like to thank all those who helped me as I lay on Brookhouse Road
after falling getting into my car. My recollection of the event is hazy but I know two young ladies
stopped their cars, kept me warm, sent for help and stayed with me until further help arrived.
Thank you for insisting I needed to go to hospital. I am recovering at home after an operation for
a fractured ankle. I want to thank my neighbours and friends for their love, care and support, also
Paul and Katharine for their spiritual support and delicious food. As for the ‘carers’ who help me
every day I cannot thank them enough. It is an amazing service employing amazing people.

THE LINK - As usual there will be no edition in August. Please send copy for the September
edition to the editor before the 15th August. Thank you.

FH PEARSON
PLUMBING SERVICES || LAKEWOOD STOVES

Visit Our Showroom At Greenlands Farm Village,
Boiler replacements Wood Burners And Gas Fire.CollectionS.
Full bathroom installations. 'szfe Offe eri C;;r;;p letelServ;ce Fm';; .
07921802942. Building Works To Supply And Installation
TELEPHONE - 01524 805806 or 07920803197

All domestic plumbing and gas work

fhpearsonplumbing@live.co.uk




